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BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING MINUTES       
CITY HALL CHAMBERS

THURSDAY, MARCH 21, 2019
4:00 P.M.
Present:  Mayor Scott Long; City Attorney Randi Zimmerman, and Board Member Todd Titus 
Department Heads present: Fire Chief, Barry Stroup; Police Chief Matt Bruss; Waste Water Superintendent, Bob Gray; Street Superintendent, Scott Richardson; Park Superintendent, Adam Hall; Building Commissioner, Jim Straws; 
City Council Members Present:  Eric Schoening, Doug Adams, Bob Greene
MINUTES

Todd Titus made a motion to accept the minutes from the March 7, 2019 meeting.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

CITY CLAIMS-SEWAGE CLAIMS
Todd Titus made a motion to approve the claims.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion Carried.

OLD BUSINESS
1.  Contract with RMA For Wedcor Avenue
Mayor Long informed the Board that RMA is an Engineering Service hired for Wedcor Avenue.  This is due to the Hotel being built on the North edge of Wedcor Avenue.   Highway 15 is scheduled to be repaved and a stop light added to this location.  Therefore, the City wants to redesign the entrance to the Avenue, including removing the island in the middle of the Avenue.  Randall Miller and Associates will complete the design, geo tech and everything needed to reconstruct the road.  The project cost will be $33,525.  This falls under the $55,000 requirement required by the State to advertise.  
Todd Titus made a motion to accept the Randall Miller quote as presented and to give Mayor Long permission to sign the contract if it is approved by City Attorney Randi Zimmerman.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS
None
OTHER BUSINESS

Mayor Long explained to the Board that Jim Reynolds fiancé has been in the hospital in Indianapolis for over a month.  They thought she would be coming home today but she didn’t get released.  Mayor Long wanted to make sure everyone understood why Member Reynolds has missed the last two meetings.
QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE 

None

REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS 
None
ADJOURN 
Todd Titus made a motion to adjourn.  
NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Works meeting will be held on Thursday, April 4, 2019, at 4:00 p.m. 
_________________________________________________
Scott A. Long




Mayor 
________________________________________________
Todd Titus                                                      Member
The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in order that all persons may fully participate in Public Meetings.  In that regard, if you need reasonable accommodations to attend and participate public meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources, ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, Indiana 46992, (260) 563-4171 between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.  Please indicate the accommodation requested and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request.
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